From: NoReply

To: Planning Commission Clerk

Cc: karenshreve@yahoo.com

Subject: Email from Member of the Public via the Calaveras County Website
Date: Wednesday, July 3, 2024 9:26:55 AM

Email from Member of the Public via the Calaveras
County Website

Your Contact Information:

First Name: Karen
Last Name: Shreve
Email Address: karenshreve@yahoo.com

Message Details:

Subject: 4HorseRanch

Message: County Clerk

Doug Olivera

July 2, 2024

Dear Supervisors

My name is Mrs. Karen Shreve. Yes, I am related to the Smith-Covey’s. I have never lived
full time on the 4HorseRanch. I have maintained my own residence in Concord and currently I
live in Valley Springs. If required I can produce proof of both addresses.

I have seen Jason Freeman speed past the horse corrals and paddock throwing gravel and dust
in his wake. Multiple times I have seen Jason, his wife, son or even his daughter-in-law do this
too. I have witnessed Jason verbally assault Alexandra Ramos while he used a string of
profanity and aggressive body language, young children were present. Her offense, she asked
him to slow down. Others have witnessed this at other times. I have never seen a Smith-Covey
be disrespectful to a Freeman.

The work that 4HR is doing in the area of Ag Tourism is commendable. I have seen 50,60,70
and even an 80 year old do trail rides for the first time. It is also amazing how different ethnic
groups gravitate to them! They do an amazing job explaining our eccosystems, explaining
ranching culture, local folk lore, and more while on trail rides.

I have never seen so many cars on that road that a large fire truck or dump truck could not
easily pass. Recently I did see a large hay truck and a dump truck pass each other. I believe
Lynette has a picture of it.

Please allow 4HR to continue their important work in our community. They only want to do
what they do, in peace.

Respectfully submitted

Mrs. Karen Shreve
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